
Union Township Board of Supervisors 
Minutes/ Regular Meeting  

January 6, 2020 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Union Township Board of Supervisors was held on January 6, 2020 
at 7:00 PM immediately following the Re-Organization meeting. 
 
All Supervisors were present.  Also in attendance were Jeffery Brouse and Nelson Poe. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag. 
 
Having reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting, a motion was made by Mark Bieber, seconded by 
Tom Reitz and carried to approve the minutes as presented. 
 
Public Comment:  None 
 
Roadmaster Report: 

- The proposed William Street project and detour options as well as the right of way owners for 
the detours were discussed.  The Board discussed with Atty. Lyons the option of turning this 
right of way into a Township road as well as obtaining a permanent or temporary construction 
easement.  The discussion was tabled until permission is obtained from the property owner.  A 
road tour with Brian Haight will be scheduled to look at the project as well. 

 
Atty. Lyons will look into an Ordinance for driveway permits and give his recommendation at the next 
meeting. 
 
A motion was made by Billy Allred, seconded by Mark Bieber and carried to authorize East Buffalo 
Township to proceed on behalf of Union Township with advertisement of the bid for the Green Light Go 
Grant project. 
 
The CKCOG By-Laws and exclusivity to the COG to administer the UCC were discussed.  The By-Laws 
state that a Municipality must use the CKCOG to administer the UCC or forfeit membership.  Rodney 
Neitz would like to attend the next meeting to be involved in the discussion as the Township considers 
other options for administration of the UCC. 
 
A NPDES Permit for PP&L to replace power lines that cross the river was presented.  Atty. Lyons stated 
that the Township Engineer should review the application prior to the Chairman signing.  After the 
Engineer’s review the application will be signed and returned. 
 
The Worker’s Compensation Company Loss Policy was discussed as requested in part of the 2020 
renewal application.  A meeting with Craig Purdy will be scheduled before the end of January.  The 
insurance Statement of Values was reviewed and approved for the Secretary to sign and return. 
 
A motion was made by Billy Allred, seconded by Mark Bieber and carried to approve a Proclamation for 
PA One Call recognizing the month of April, 2020 as PA 811 Safe Digging Month. 
 
The Chairman reported on the Tax Collection Committee meeting. 
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Checks 4371–4405 were presented for payment with bills totaling $27,727.62.  A motion was made by 
Billy Allred, seconded by Tom Reitz and carried to approve the bills as presented.  
 
A motion was made by Tom Reitz, seconded by Billy Allred and carried to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM. 
 
 
 
 
        Respectfully Submitted, 
        Wendy Yoder 
        Secretary 
 
 
General Fund  $65,294.54 
State Fund  $358.84 
Equipment Fund $72,021.09 
Total   $137,674.47 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


